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COTTON TOWN BOARD MEETING                                                                       August 12, 2021


The meeting was called to order at approximately 6:00 p.m. in the Cotton Community Center to maintain social distancing due to COVID-19, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Board members present were Supervisor Tim Randall, Supervisor Jared Mevissen, Treasurer Calla Peterson, Deputy Treasurer Steph Bergum, Deputy Clerk Sandi Nelson and Clerk Megan Julin. There were two residents present, Ginger Kinsley; Old School Lives and Pete Weidman; South Strand Lake Road.
Clerk’s minutes. Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to approve the July 8, 2021 Board Meeting minutes as distributed. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED. 
The treasurer presented the cash control statement, schedule 1 and investments.
GENERAL FUND: beginning balance $22,373.95 receipts $45,349.30; disbursements $6,171.52; ending balance $61,551.73
ROAD/BRIDGE FUND: beginning balance $118,117.35; receipts $33,619.74: disbursements $26,776.60; ending balance $124,960.49
COVID: beginning balance 0.00; receipts $23,755.92; disbursements $0.00; ending balance $23,755.92
FIRE FUND: beginning balance $(-1,274.90); receipts $24,883.05; disbursements $67.92; ending balance $23,540.23
CHRONICLE FUND: beginning balance $14,694.60; receipts $3,724.36; disbursements $1,855.90; ending balance $16,563.06
CEMETERY FUND: beginning balance $9,129.12; receipts $3,059.36; disbursements $950.69; ending balance $11,237.79
PARKS & REC FUND: beginning balance $14,650.46; receipts $1,835.62; disbursements $88.08; ending balance $16,398.00
NON-LEVY REVENUE: beginning balance $32,536.00; receipts $20,347.40; disbursements $1,067.26; ending balance $51,816.14
CASH CONTROL BEGINNING BALANCE: $210,226.58
TOTAL RECEIPTS: $156,574.75 

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS: $36,977.97
CASH CONTROL ENDING BALANCE: $329,823.36
OUTSTANDING CHECKS: $2,170.27
TOTAL PER BANK STATEMENT: $331,993.63
INVESTMENTS BEGINNING BALANCE: $75,395.53
INTEREST: $137.12
SALE OF CD: $(-20,000.00)

INVESTMENTS ENDING BALANCE: $55,532.65
TOTAL BALANCE ON HAND: 7/31/21 $385,356.01 
Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED. 
Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to approve online EFT payment of $215.02 to be withdrawn on September 3, 2021 to pay Arvig for phone/fax/internet bill. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED.
Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to approve Lake Country Power Budget Billing monthly payment amount of $317.00 through December 2021. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED.
Employee Payroll period beginning 7/01/2021 and ending 7/14/2021, check numbers 18886-18889, totaling $692.33 was reviewed and signed by the supervisors. Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to accept Employee Payroll. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED.
The Treasurer presented the claims list. 
Vendor Name 
Description
Check # 
Amount

Regular Payroll 
Period End 7/31/2021
18890 - 18899

$   3,149.42
Chronicle Payroll
Period End 7/31/2021
18900 - 18902

$      608.28
Jake’s Companies
Roadside Mowing
18903


$   3,600.00
Stellar Medical and Equipment
First Aid Cabinet
18904


$      229.00

METRO
Printing Fee (two months)
18905


$        84.47

St. Louis County Auditor
Road Signage
18906


$      887.50

Menards-Virginia
Cleaning Supplies
18907


$        29.21

Norland Environmental Service Inc.
Garbage Service (two months)
18908


$      264.42
Scott Swenson
Overpayment Refund 
18909


$        50.00
Cotton Post Office
Chronicle Mailing
18910


$      245.00

Calla Peterson
Mileage
18911


$      100.80
Larry Keough
Mileage
18912


$          8.40  
Megan Julin
Mileage
18913


$        32.48
PERA
Retirement
18914


$      532.75
Kyle Young
Deposit Refund
18915


$      100.00
Lake Country Power
Electric
08211


$      317.00
Arvig
Phone/fax/internet
08212


$      216.94
Internal Revenue
Withholdings for August
08213


$      852.90

Capital One
Office Supplies & Programs
08218


$      172.77
Total For Period $11,481.34
Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to approve and sign the claims list for #18890-18915 including EFT debit #08211-08213 and #08218 totaling $11,481.34 to pay the Bills For Payment. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED. 
The board heard from Ginger Kinsley, Executive Director Old School Lives Inc (OSL). The board reviewed a letter submitted by OSL requesting a donation for general operating expenses. Ginger discussed financial hardships OSL has endured this last year including the loss of rentals totaling $1,500 each month and income from donations is down. The service area for OSL is a 30 mile radius of Cotton. There are many people within this area in need of food and water (showers and drinking water) that rely on OSL for these basic needs. The fitness center, pickle ball, and art programing is still available. They need additional funding for the IRRRB Sidewalk Beautification grant project. The sidewalk and gardens look great, but a pergola needs to be completed on the front of the building.  Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to approve a contribution in the amount of $2,500 to Old School Lives to be used for general operating costs to provide recreational, health, and art services to the community through open gym, fitness center, discovery center, food shelf, pottery studio, and weaving studio. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED. Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to issue check #18916 for the amount of $2,500 to Old School Lives. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED. Ginger thanked the board for the township’s continued support.
The board heard from Pete Weidman on behalf of residents on South Strand Lake Road. Residents have expressed their desire for a second application of dust control on South Strand Lake Road to the board at previous meetings. Pete informed the board of some options a few of the residents have discussed amongst themselves. The township currently has a grading contract with Jake’s Companies, LLC. South Strand Lake Road is graded twice a month. Pete proposed the possibility of only grading once per month and use the money saved for an additional application of dust control. If more money is required, he would like to talk to residents on the road to see if they would be willing to pick up the additional cost. The grading schedule is determined at the road review in the spring. The grading schedule can be altered if needed due to weather conditions. This has been an extremely dry year. During a year with typical rain levels, it is necessary for South Strand to be graded twice a month. If the board gives the option of grading once a month rather than twice and using the money saved for additional dust control, they will need to provide this option to every township road each year. South Strand Lake Road was graded prior to dust control placement the last week of June, and then was not graded until August. It was rough and grading was necessary by then. Pete suggested only placing dust control from the sand pit to West Rose Lake Drive instead of doing the entire road. Supervisor Randall explained the board had considered placing taconite tailings on the road to alleviate the dust, but the price is high and the township may as well put down class 5. Supervisor Randall stated the board should do another road review this fall and consider placing class 5 on South Strand. If the road is built up with class 5, a second application may not be necessary. If the residents want a second application of dust control this year, they will need to pay for it. Supervisor Randall would rather use the township’s funds to place class 5, potentially eliminating the need of a second application of dust control in the future. Pete informed the board he is trying to pass information along between the residents and the board to find a resolution to this problem. Pete informed the board that he will present the residents the information from this meeting and come back to the board and report the findings. Pete thanked the board for understanding and listening. The board thanked him for coming. 
Correspondence:
ST. LOUIS COUNTY OFFICES


AUDITOR: 2021 Election Laws Summary

ASSESSOR’S: Board of Appeal & Equalization training

PLANNING: Variance request* 

HUMAN RESOURCES: Job announcements 


PUBLIC WORKS: Aggregate Crushing, Communication concerning road signs *


SHERIFF’S VOLUNTEER RECUE SQUAD: Contribution request*  

STATE OF MN OFFICES


AUDITOR: CTAS Updates, E-Updates and Newsletter


PERA: Cotton Fire Dept PERA Pension report 

MN ASSOC OF TOWNSHIPS: District 10 Meeting notice & agenda, Newsletter

COURI & RUPPE, P.L.L.P: Township Legal Seminar

MENARDS: Authorized users*

PARK STATE BANK: Surrender of Certificate of Deposit*

INDUSTRIAL BY PRODUCTS: Placement of MP Ash for fields in Cotton*

SOUTH ST. LOUIS SWCD: Meeting on water quality of local lakes, September 7th, at 4:00pm

DENNIS DANZL; Road maintenance questions*

OLD SCHOOL LIVES: Contribution request*

CENTRAL ST. LOUIS COUNTY FAIR: Thank you

COTTON CHRONICLE

NEWSLINE

ST. LOUIS CTY NEWS BROARDBAND

BIOSOLIDS DIGEST

RECREATION & OTHER CATALOGS

*AGENDA ITEMS

OLD BUSINESS

Automatic External Defibrillator Training: Calla Peterson reported the Cotton Volunteer Fire Department (CVFD) was unable to have a meeting in August due to lack of a quorum. She will ask the department at the September CVFD meeting if they would be willing to provide AED training to the township. Fire Hall Gravel: Gravel was placed in the Cotton Fire Hall parking lot. The material was placed but was not immediately spread. Road Supervisor Randall informed the board that Woods Brothers Excavating misunderstood him that the township wanted it spread and leveled as well. 

American Rescue Plan (ARPA): Cotton Township received the first half of the ARPA funds that were applied for last month totaling $23,755.92. The second half will be for the same amount and should be disbursed in August 2022. ARPA funding does not need to be spent until 2024. The board would like to discuss the ARPA funding at the 2022 Annual Meeting to receive residents input.
CONTINUUM 
Roads: Road Signs: The board motioned to place a road name sign on Lily Lake Road at the July 2021 Board Meeting. Upon further inspection, there are two stop signs on Lily Lake Road where it intersects with N. Strand Lake Road. The stop sign on the left side of the intersection, as viewed by an approaching driver needs to be removed. This will provide better space for the placement of the street name sign. The clerk will contact St. Louis County Public Works and request they furnish a Lily Lake Road Name Sign. Supervisor Randall or Mevissen will remove the stop sign and put the road name sign on the same post. The clerk will ask the grounds keepers if they are able to trim the branches around the stop sign on Lily Lake Road to improve visibility. 
St. Louis County Aggregate Crushing: St. Louis County (SLC) Public Works will be crushing at the Minnesota Power Pit on Water Hen Rd. Road Supervisor Randall will contact Ross Benedict, SLC Public Works Department Engineering & Maintenance Supervisor, to discuss how many tons the township is able to purchase and if they need clay out of the township’s pit.  
Re-addressing: Re-addressing was completed by the St. Louis County Sheriff’s 9-1-1 Emergency Communications Office for a shared driveway off Munger Shaw Road. Property owners gave unanimous consent to eliminate “Munger Shaw Road” as the name of the private driveway. The new road name is “Pioneer Shores Drive”.  St. Louis Public Works will install a road name sign at Munger Shaw Road. 
Community Center: The board discussed the benefits of installing a keyless entry on one of the doors of the community center. This would eliminate handing out multiple keys or employees having to drive to the community center to unlock the door. The clerk will contact Biss Lock for an estimate. Community Center rental pricing was discussed. The Civic Club dances require many hours of cleaning afterwards. Discussion on possibly charging the Civic Club a small fee to off set the cost of cleaning. The Civic Club should be charged $35.00 for each dance. Treasurer and deputy treasurer will send letters with the new rental prices that were approved at the May 2021 Regular Board Meeting and went into effect on June 1, 2021 with the rental invoices.

MEETINGS: First and Second Quarter 2021 Audits September 9, @ 5:00pm. Town Board Meeting September 9, @ 6:00pm; MN Association of Townships Conference and Annual Meeting September 9-11 VIRTUAL
NEW BUSINESS
St. Louis County Sheriff’s Volunteer Rescue Squad Contribution Request: Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to approve a contribution of $500.00 to the St. Louis County Sheriff’s Volunteer Rescue Squad and issue check #18917. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED.
MP Ash Placement: The township was notified that Industrial By-Products LLC, following Minnesota Pollution Control guidelines, reviewed and accepted an application to land apply wood ash and/or lime to raise the soil pH on 34 acres of land located in Cotton Township.
Variance Request: A variance application for parcel 305-0029-00020 was reviewed. The applicant is proposing to construct a principal dwelling at a reduced property line setback. There are alternatives that do not require a variance. There are no unique physical circumstances of the property. The parcel is 3.26 acres in size. Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to deny the variance request, and approve resolution #21-176. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED. Clerk Julin will inform St. Louis County Planning & Community Development of the board’s decision and provide them a copy of resolution #21-176.
Menards Authorized Users: Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to approve the list of Menards Authorized Users. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED.
W-2 Corrections: Treasurer Peterson informed the board several employees’ W-2s were incorrect due to the township’s computer accounting program. The social security and Medicare taxable wages were not calculated correctly. Treasurer Peterson contacted Supervisor Randall prior to the meeting for approval to bring the W-2’s to Walker, Giroux, & Hahne LLC to be corrected as they are due August 21, 2021. They are tax professionals and will be correcting the W-2’s using the right formulas to calculate the social security and Medicare amounts.  They will send new W-2’s to social security and the Internal Revenue. Treasurer Peterson was given an estimate of $100.00 to $150.00.
Road Supervisor Randall was informed by St. Louis County Land and Minerals County Ag Inspector about a possible noxious weed on Kauppi Lake Road. The county offered to remove the weeds at no cost. 
Treasurer Peterson requested approval to receive e-statements from Park State Bank. Tim Randall motioned supported by Jared Mevissen to sign up for e-statements and pay $5.00 per month for a physical copy in the mail. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED.
As there was no further business, Tim Randall motioned supported by Jared Mevissen that the meeting be adjourned at 7:45 p.m. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED.

Respectfully submitted,
______________________________  






Town Clerk

Approved: 



 
_____________________________

_________________              
Town Chair

  


Date
